
6/14/2021 

Dear brethren, 

Sorry this is a little late. Praying  all is well there.  

 

The Cotton family is having a lot of  family issues. They now have  some great neices, one of which 

is a newborn, staying with them for an undetermined time.  Lora's  mom, Hope Doss, is still living 

with  them because of her falling a lot as well as worsening memory issues. Their son, Bryan, has 

some "girlfriend" issues and prayers for him are needed  Please say some extra prayers for the 

Cotton / Doss family . 

 

Still trying to work with bro Denver Dobbs to help him overcome his weakening faith. Pray for 

Denver and his mom, Sister Sandra Dobbs. 

 

I finally was able to talk with sister Deb Westerman. She seems to be somewhat depressed as she is 

experiencing family pressure that is strongly testing her Faith. I am even more worried about her 

now, both spiritually and emotionally.  She was very weak in The Lord when she came to us, and 

we thought she was progressing in the Faith, but her family is making  it hard for her.  Please keep 

praying for her, and us, as we try to restore her. 

 

All other members still doing well spiritually and physically.  Some are still seeing extended family 

health  issues (parent's health, grown children,  jobs,  etc.)  

 

We are still  on  full worship and bible study schedule. 

 

About Glenda and me: 

Glenda is doing fairly well.  Nothing new either way. We appreciate everyone's prayers for her, so 

thank you all so much. 

 

I've been in good health, so hopefully that will continue.  

 

I participated in the Old Grandbury Rd. Church summer meeting series on Wed, June 2
nd

.  If you 

wish, it can be viewed on Facebook @ their  fb  address. Just go to the wedsite to find address to 

link in (?). (at least that's what I do) 

  

Physically and spiritually we and the congregation continue to do well.  Again, thanks for your 

support and prayers. 

  

We ask you to continue to pray for our country to not restrict the Lord's Word. It is not looking good 

for God's people in the coming years.  All we can do is pray to God to help us in His work, come 

what may.   

May 2021 support: 

Midway...................$1500/mo 

North Beach............$500/mo 

Weatherford.............$600/mo 

 

Please remind me of any upcoming meetings you have scheduled, as I will try to attend as many 

nites as possible. It will be good to see all and I appreciate the fellowship I always get from all of 

you. 

Thanks again for your prayers and support. 

 

May God continue to bless you all in your efforts for the Lord              . 

David Reeves  


